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Dear Chair, 
 
Thank you Chair, Ranking Member, and members of the committee for the opportunity to testify 
in opposition to House Bill 798. My name is Tristan Rader, and I am the Director at Solar United 
Neighbors of Ohio. We are a non-profit organization that represents thousands of solar 
homeowners. Solar United Neighbors helps people go solar and fight for their energy rights.  
 
We strongly opposed HB 6 because the bill unfairly forces Ohio ratepayers and taxpayers to 
subsidize failing coal and nuclear electricity-generating operations, and because it weakens the 
state’s sensible clean energy policies and delays the necessary and beneficial movement to 
building a cleaner energy economy for all Ohioans. On policy grounds and in light of the 
outrageous corruption scandal surrounding the bill’s passage, we support a full and clean repeal 
immediately. HB 798 is clearly not that. Rather, this bill attempts to affirm HB 6.  
 
Passing HB 798 would send a clear message that bribery works in Ohio. It would show that both 
our democracy and criminal justice system are inadequate to stop the illegal influence of money 
in politics. If passed, HB 798 would ensure that FirstEnergy receives $130 million a year in 
perpetuity. This is the same FirstEnergy (now called EnergyHarbor) that organized and funded 
the $61 million bribery scheme to secure this bailout.  
 
This bill is not the repeal that legislators, on both sides of the aisle, and Governor DeWine, have 
called for. Please, do what is right: Fully and immediately repeal HB 6.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Tristan Rader 
Ohio Program Director  
Solar United Neighbors  
 


